

2023 年辽宁省教研联盟高三第一次调研测试

- 1. 本试卷考试时间为 120 分钟,满分 150 分。本试卷分四部分。
- 2. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。 and and an incompanies of the control of the cont
- 3. 答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡对应题目的答案标号涂黑, 如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其它答案标号;答非选择题时,将答案写在答 题卡上相应区域内,超出答题区域或写在本试卷上无效。

第一部分: 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的。 答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出 最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回 答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What is the woman trying to do?

A. Borrow a book.

B. Buy a car. C. Rent clothes.

2. Where probably are the speakers?

A. In the street.

B. In the police office. C. In the doctor's office.

3. What are the speakers probably doing?

B. Running a race.

C. Climbing a mountain.

23. How much should one

wilderness," said Ruslan.

4. How will the man help the woman?

A. He will find her a secretary.

B. He will let her work in his company.

C. He will recommend her to his friend. Shore year, had at based and has natural and

5. Why does the woman's husband prefer to live in the city center?

A. To experience the peace of nature.

B. To enjoy the convenience of life.

C. To avoid unnecessary expenses. but seen the men realized societing was not right. At the to

英语试题 第1页(共12页)

咨询热线:010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



第二节(共15 小題;每小題 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分) ag real of a signal file of W. Cl

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出 最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每 小题 5 秒钟。听完后,各小题给出 5 秒钟的做答时间。每段对话读两边 B How to decorate a place. 听下面一段对话,回答第6至7题。

- 6. What is the man going to do this summer?

 - A. Work at a hotel. B. Repair his house. C. Teach a course.
 - can people do in the "Gravity Chair"

Where to real winter snimals.

- 7. How will the man use the money?

 - A. To hire a gardener. B. To pay for a boat trip. C. To buy books.

品品的 图读(共西节

听下面一段对话,回答第8至10题。

- 8. How did the woman know Jesse was in hospital?
 - A. Jesse told her.
- B. The police called her. C. Dr. Andrews phoned her.
- 9. Who was to blame for the accident?
 - A. The other driver.
- B. The woman's son.
- C. The doctor.

19. What is the ticket price for kids?

20. What is the talk mainly about?

- 10. What does the man want to do in a few hours?
 - A. Read some texts.
 - B. Get something to eat.
 - C. Give the woman more information.

听下面一段对话,回答第11至13小题。2.78会满、会2.2 驪小器; 戲小飞(共)章

- 11. Where does the conversation most probably take place?
 - A. Outside a cinema.
- B. At home.

2. Ayana Therapy

- 12. What is the film adapted from? A. A magazine.

 B. A book.

 C. A report.

- 13. What does the woman think of the director?
 - A. He is good at directing a film.
 - B. He is good at improving a story.
 - C. He should have tried to follow the story. It is the should have tried to follow the story.

听下面一段对话,回答第 14 至 16 题 Aving no require the base que a base que a

- 14. What kind of party will the girl have?

A. A pool party. B. An ice-skating party. C. A roller-skating party.

Besterflelp is the world's largest online thera

英语试题 第2页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



州下面5段对话。另后有几个小题,Kelly人题,B. C. Mike.

是住选项、并标在试卷的相应位置。听在良对话前?th在distance about 316. What is the boy's advice about 16.

B. How to decorate a place.

C. Where to rent winter animals.

- 17. What can people do in the "Gravity Chair"?
 - A. Experience spacewalk. B. Sleep in a special bed. C. See a rocket take off.
- 18. What is the rule of the programmes?
 - A. Visitors must build a rocket.
 - B. Children under nine can't take part.
 - C. People have to eat freeze-dried food.
- 19. What is the ticket price for kids?

A. \$325.

O. What does the man want to do in a few hoursy

C. \$875 with radio adT. A

20. What is the talk mainly about?

A. Camp activities.

B. Astronauts'life.

C. Space travel.

第二部分:阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

Nowadays, many people seek therapy(心理治疗) to help them deal with mental health issues and life challenges. In this post, we'll highlight 4 of the best online therapy services and describe what each one offers.

1. BetterHelp

BetterHelp is the world's largest online therapy service provider, With nearly 30,000 licensed therapists, no matter what your issue is, they have a specialist who can help. The cost of therapy through BetterHelp ranges from \$40 to \$70 per week, making it affordable compared to traditional in-person private therapy. 4. What kind of party will the girl have?

2. Ayana Therapy

3

Ayana Therapy stands out among its peers by providing tailored mental healthcare.

英语试题 第3页(共12页)

官方微信公众号:zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



They offer access to licensed therapists who take into account multiple aspects of identity, such as race, gender and ethnicity, when assessing their client's needs and concerns. Services are accessible via anonymous (匿名的) online communication methods. It costs \$140 for a 45-minute session.

3. Amwell

Amwell is an online therapy provider that offers virtual counseling for mental health issues. Over 3 million people have downloaded the Amwell app, and the company has a 97% client satisfaction rating. The cost of an appointment varies from \$109 to \$129, depending on the therapist you choose.

4. Doctor on Demand

Doctor On Demand is a leading provider of 24/7 healthcare. Their US-based psychiatrists (精神病学家) and psychologists are all clinical experts. Psychology appointments are \$129 for a 25-minute session and \$179 for a 45-minute session. Psychiatry appointments cost \$129 for a 15-minute session and \$299 for a 45-minute

21. Which of the following is the largest online therapy provider?

A. BetterHelp.

B. Ayana Therapy.

C. Amwell.

- D. Doctor on Demand.
- 22. What makes Ayana Therapy stand out among its peers?
 - A. Its high client satisfaction rating.
 - B. Its customized care for each individual.
 - C. Its licensed therapists of different races.
 - D. Its anonymous online communication methods.
- 23. How much should one pay for a 45-minute psychiatry appointment on Doctor on Demand? How will the man help the woman?

A. \$129.

C. \$179. D. \$299. B. He will let her work in his company

B

As Ruslan and his friend fished, they suddenly spotted three creatures in the water. It was a mother bear and her two cubs, swimming along trying to cross the lake. "This in itself was not an unusual sight, as bears are extremely common in the Russian wilderness," said Ruslan.

But soon the men realized something was not right. As the mother swam confidently

英语试题 第4页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018 官方网站:www.zizzs.com



toward one of the islands, her cubs were starting to struggle. Ruslan and his friend could not believe what they were seeing. The two fishermen were faced with the very real possibility of watching the young bears drown. It was something they couldn't allow to happen. Ruslan didn't want to approach the cubs while their mother was still within reach, fearing she might turn around and attack them and their boat. But as the seconds ticked along, he and his friend watched the cubs become more desperate. Finally he decided that when the mother was at a safe distance, they sailed toward the cubs, slowly not to frighten them. To their amazement, it seemed as though the young bears knew this was a lifeline.

The cubs swam close enough to the boat to put their paws on the side. But they kept slipping as they couldn't get a strong hold to pull themselves onto the boat. The men decided to use their fishing net to help pull the cubs onto the boat. But it would not be easy-two totally wet bear cubs were infinitely heavier than the fish the net was designed to hold.

But this was their best chance, so they had to try. Ruslan jumped into the water while his friend took the net and slowly slid it under the cubs, hoping to pull them up. The cubs turned toward the men and looked straight at them, seemingly acknowledging their efforts to help. Then, an incredible thing happened. The cubs made it onto the boat

- 24. How did Ruslan feel when he came across three bears swimming across the lake?

- A. Unusual. B. Overjoyed. C. Desperate. D. Unsurprised.
- 25. Why did the two fishermen not get closer to the cubs at first?
 - A. Because there is a risk of drowning.
 - B. Because the cubs were still within reach.
 - C. Because they were concerned for their safety.
 - D. Because the cubs had only a slim chance of survival.
- 26. What can we learn about the rescue process?
 - A. The cubs were too heavy to be pulled up.
 - B. The cubs made it onto the boat by themselves.
 - C. The drowning cubs were saved with the fishing net.
 - D. The two fishermen jumped into the water to help the cubs.

英语试题 第5页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018 官方网站:www.zizzs.com



27. Which of the following can best describe Ruslan and his friend?

A. Modest and cautious.

B. Dedicated and mature.

C. Greedy and patient.

D. Caring and courageous.

C. Too Cood To Go's effect on the resta Dant industry

A different kind of food service app is allowing loyal customers to buy restaurant food at a low price before it goes into the waste bin.

Too Good To Go provides buyers with a bag of nearly wasted, but perfectly good food for takeaways as a way to cut back on food waste and help support the restaurant industry. Unlike other apps of a similar type that can allow customers to pick and choose which items they want to save, Too Good To Go offers only bags of whatever food the restaurants have. People will think it has a true enterprise spirit. The app is one of the several winners of Fast Company's 2021 World Changing Ideas Award, which reports that 40% of the food in America is wasted.

It's impossible to know how much food really will end up in landfills, but it's possible to know how many meals Too Good To Go has prevented from going there. Originally sold only in a few selected American cities, 200,000 meals have been sold, and these meals can be thrown into the garbage in a few hours. And over 1,500 restaurants have signed up in cities like New York, Boston, and Los Angeles. At present, 150,000 orders are going out of the door per day in 15 countries, across a user base of around 37 million people, saving incredible food waste.

It is also easier for the restaurants to deal with the leftovers since it's not likely to guess and predict what will be available at theend of any night. Decomposing food in landfills is a major source of methane, which can cause climate-related damage before completely decomposing after a decade.

"We think we can save more than 2 million meals from the trash in the U. S. in 2021, avoiding thousands of tons of emissions," said Lucie Basch, co-founder of Too Good To Go.

- 28. What makes Too Good To Go different from other food service apps?
 - A. Its honour awarded by Fast Company. And the artists of salayland to the salayland to the
 - B. Its enterprise spirit of pursuing perfection.
 - C. Its restrictions on consumers'food choices.
 - D. Its service for takeaways with eco-friendly bags.

英语试题 第6页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018

. A. Modest and cautious.



- 29. What is the main idea of Paragraph 3? editated test and an advisor of the doing. TS
 - A. Too Good To Go's potential in future.
 - B. Too Good To Go's advantages over other apps.
 - C. Too Good To Go's effect on the restaurant industry.
- D. Too Good To Go's achievement in saving food waste.
- 30. What does the underlined word "Decomposing" probably mean?
 - A. Breaking up. B. Breaking down. C. Breaking in. D. Breaking out.
- 31. What is the purpose of this text? I we book no sloud the of year a as ayomendar not
 - A. To introduce a distinctive food service app. slimis a la suga usdio extlato vydarbni
 - B. To promote Too Good To Go to the world.
 - C. To compare Too Good To Go to other apps.
 - D. To call on people to cut down on food waste.

D

A new four-legged whale species was recently discovered by a team of researchers in Egypt. The fossil which was encased in a tomb of rock dates back to over 43 million years ago!

This ancient creature had four functional legs, so it could dwell on both land and in water. Ironically, Egypt's Fayum Depression, the desert where the fossil was discovered, was an ocean millions of years ago.

Researchers believe this fossil is an example from an era when land animals were adapting to marine life. Modern whales evolved from deer-like land mammals(哺乳动物) over the course of millions of years, and this unique whale could travel across land and swim in the ocean.

The new species is named Phiomicetus Anubis because the whale's skull (颜骨) resembles the Egyptian jackal-headed god of death, Anubis. Scientists have also been able to recover the whale's partial skeleton (骨骼). They inferred that the ancient whale was about three meters in length and weighed 1,300 pounds. The mammal had a long mouthful of teeth, which indicated that it fed on smaller mammals and other sea life.

After analyzing the remains at Mansoura University in the Nile River Delta, scientists supposed that P. Anubis is the oldest semi-aquatic whale species found in Africa. Although the fossil itself was discovered thirteen years ago, researchers just completed the analysis and made the exciting announcement of a new species. Other

英语试题 第7页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服:zizzs2018



whale fossils with legs have been found before, but the P. Anubis is the earliest of its kind found in Africa.

32. Where did the researchers find the fossil?

A. In the India Ocean.

B. On the Rock Islands.

C. In the Fayum Depression.

D. In the Nile River Delta.

33. What helped scientists figure out Phiomicetus Anubis's diet?

A. Its weight.

B. Its length.

C. Its teeth.

D. Its legs.

34. What can we infer from the text?

A. The study of Phiomicetus Anubis is time-consuming.

B. The analysis of Phiomicetus Anubis has a long way to go.

C. Phiomicetus Anubis is the oldest mammal found in Africa.

D. Phiomicetus Anubis is the world's largest semi-aquatic whale species.

35. Which is the best title of this text?

A. A whale that could travel across land

B. A new species that was named by Anubis

C. An announcement that made the world excited has lost be

D. A modern creature that evolved from deer-like land mammals

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,选项中有两项为多余选项。

Scientists have long believed that humans need meaningful social connections to survive. 36 Knowing that we have people to depend on and who care for us makes us feel confident and safe. And the stronger our relationships are, the more likely we are to thrive. So how do we strengthen the existing friendships in our lives?

You can think about what your skills and talents are and find a way to turn them into generous acts. 38 Or if you're great with kids, you might offer to babysit for your friends who are parents.

And talk about your struggles, happiness and guilty pleasures. Think about how good it feels to tell a friend you secretly like a boring TV show and hear them say "Me too!".

We feel a deeper connection to our friends when our weakness is met with support.

英语试题 第8页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服:zizzs2018



During math, I tried to think of how I would tell Fina that I wanted to do my 98a

Talk about your disagreements. It's hard to deal with conflict in friendships 40 It might be painful at first, but it shows you want to be sincere with them—and that you want to make your relationship better. So if you have an issue with a friend, don't sweep it under the rug. Try talking about it.

- A. Be generous with your friends.
- B. Spend a little time with your friends.
- C. In fact, they're connected to our well-being.
- D. It means they accept us for who we really are, the good and the bad.
- E. However, being able to handle it in a healthy way can strengthen your friendships.
- F. For example, if you have green fingers, give your friends some flowers you've tended.
- G. For instance, if you are generous with your friends, treat them to big dinners frequently.

第三部分:语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

I grew to be a tall girl but I tried to be as ordinary as possible. At school, I always chose a seat in the back of the room, and never 41 my hand in class. When I was 16, we were told that a new English teacher, Oliver Bascom, was going to teach us.

Oliver Bascom! The girls laughed as we imagined a short and bald man. 42, after we opened the door, there in front of the blackboard, we saw a young and man!

What followed was chaos, seventeen-year-old girls 44 to get to seats in the front of the room. And I managed to get a front and center desk.

I really wanted to make a good __45__on my new teacher, but I usually kept quiet.

One day we were given our first major __46__assignment. I worked the whole weekend on the essay and waited nervously for Mr. Bascom's __47__.

After three days, he arrived in class 48 the corrected papers. "I've 49 the ten best essays for class discussion." he said. Twenty minutes later, my heart 50 when he got to the last essay and I didn't hear my name.

"These are all great essays," Mr. Bascom continued. "______, I am now going to

英语试题 第9页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



read you the most successful of all ..." We were all surprised as this 52 work was written by me. That day a(n) 53 girl walked out of the classroom. I knew that I had a new set of standards to 54 and that anything was possible in the future. Finally, I 55 my head. 41. A. brought up B. put up C. took up D. gave up 42. A. Surprisingly B. Unfortunately C. Definitely D. Instantly 43. A. serious B. strange C. handsome D. nervous 44. A. pretending B. refusing C. slipping D. flying 45. A. impact B. joke C. impression D. introduction 46. A. writing B. reading C. speaking D. listening 47. A. presentation B. evaluation C. celebration D. introduction 48. A. forgetting B. lifting C. holding D. laying 49. A. chosen B. left C. stuck D. rid 50. A. attacked B. cheered C. jumped D. sank 51. A. However B. Meanwhile C. Therefore D. Otherwise 52. A. uncorrected B. unusual C. unwritten D. uncertain 53. A. unique B. quiet C. ordinary D. different 54. A. live up to B. look out for C. get hold of D. put up with 55. A. turned B. raised C. dropped D. shook 第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Elderly people like to use technology to entertain themselves and keep in touch with friends. They don't want to rely on anyone. Instead, they just hope to remain 56 (dependent). Plenty of time 57 (spend) in finding out new things or writing down their experiences every day. Many social media sites 58 (develop) for the younger generation are now being enjoyed by the elderly, too. "Our granddaughter helped me set up 59 social media profile," one explained. "I soon found lots of people to chat 60 and some invited me to join their online puzzle groups. 61 keeps my brain active to communicate with people online. " And for elderly people who may be unable to leave their homes without 62 (assist), communication with the outside world is essential, to prevent loneliness and to allow them to call for help in many 63 (emergency). In Singapore, the elderly are even turning to robots to keep them in shape

英语试题 第10页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



64 (physical). These robots not only lead daily workouts, 65 can provide senior citizens with feedback on their performance, as well as sending photos via social media.

第四部分:写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节(满分15分)

- 1. 设计目的;
- 2. 功能介绍;
- 3. 你的期望。

注意: 如此 1

- 1. 写作词数 80 左右;
- 2. 可以适当增加细节,使行文连贯;
- 3. 开头已给出。

My Intelligent Robot for Learning English

第二节(满分 25 分) a seviescent material of yeolordest see at each of the second series and the second series and the second series at the second series and the second series are series as the second series are series are series as the second series are series are series as the second series are s

11

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一个完整的短文。

A school talent show would be held three weeks later. I told my best friend, Tina, the news. My older brother had been teaching me juggling(玩杂要), and I knew he'd help me with my act for the show. Tina ran over to the noticeboard and read the poster. But when Tina asked me what our act was going to be, I didn't know how to speak up for myself. I held on to my books tightly. Tina laughed and pointed to the poster. It said acts can be individuals, partners, or small groups. My grip(紧握) on my books now became uncomfortable. I asked Tina if she wanted to do an act with me. She nodded. I hesitated for a second before continuing. "I've got an idea and ..." Tina interrupted me immediately. "Yeah, me too; let's talk about it over lunch."

英语试题 第11页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



During math, I tried to think of how I would tell Tina that I wanted to do my own act. After all, we were best friends; we should be able to see eye to eye about this. The problem was Tina always took charge. I never spoke up, and then I ended up feeling angry. I desperately wanted to win, but it was more than that. I wanted to win on my own—with an act that was all mine.

At lunch, Tina started talking as soon as we sat down. She had it all planned out. She said we could sing along to a song and do a dance routine, and her mother could make us costumes. However, I got up the courage and told her about my juggling act. Tina said she didn't think she could learn to juggle in three weeks and that she would probably drop the balls. She didn't want to be embarrassed. I didn't say anything, but after school, I ran around the track a couple of times just to let off steam.

注意

- 1. 所续写短文的词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 续写部分分两段, 每段的开头语已为你写好。

Paragraph 1:

My grandmother drove over to pick me up.

Paragraph 2:

12

When we got home, I took 12 deep breaths before I called Tina.

I really wanted to make a good 45 on my new teacher but I usually kept quiet.

One day we were given our first major 46 assignment? I worked the whole weekend on the essay and waited nervously for Mr. Bascom's 47. The arrest of the Mr. Bascom's 47. The arrest of the Mr. Bascom's 47. The arrived first state of the corrected papers. The 49 the

Oliver Bascom! The girls laughed as we imagined assort and baid

ten best essays for class discussion. " he said. Twenty inimutes later, my heart 50 when he got to the last essay and I didn't bear my name."

These are all great essays," hir Pracom confined to 51 . I am now going to

英语试题 第12页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。









13





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018